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Mason Planning Board Meeting 
Mason Town Hall - 7 Meetinghouse Hill Road 

Wednesday, August 31, 2022 

7:00 PM 

NOTICE of AGENDA 
 

 

7:00  Call to order by Chairman 

Attendance 

Set date of next meeting 

 Minutes of previous meeting to approve (7/27/22) 

Reading of communications directed to the Board  

 

7:10        Hearings on submitted applications and regulatory changes - No hearings will be 

started after 9:30 pm. (Hearings in progress at 9:30 PM will proceed at the Planning 

Board’s discretion)  

 

Conceptual Consultation (This is not a public hearing) - Hector Bermudez and 

Rachel Tadeo, 663 Valley Road, tax map lot G-69-1.   

 

MAS 22-02: An application by Martin Ruggiero, for Site Plan approval to permit 

development of a gravel overflow parking lot, approximately 95,000 sq. ft. in area, on 

Lot J-60, Churchill Road, to support an approved seasonal outdoor recreational use 

across Churchill Road on Lot J-69-1.  

 

 

Other Business 

 

New business 

• Rules of Procedure 

• ADU Zoning Update 

• Proposed Subdivision Regulation Changes 

 

 

- Adjourn -  

 

The public is invited to attend the above-described Mason Planning Board Meeting. 

http://masonnh.us/planning-board-general-information/
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Meeting Date: Wednesday, July 27, 2022 
Location: Mason Town Hall 
Minutes: Unapproved 

Call to Order 
The meeting was called to order at 7:04 PM by Dane Rota. 

Roll Call 

Attending Members 
Dane Rota (Chair), Charlie Moser (Ex-O), Katie Boots, Antje Skorupan (Alt.), Jay Minkarah (NRPC) 

The next regular meeting is August 31, 2022. 

Absent Members 
Cynthia Donovan (Alt.), Dotsie Millbrandt (Vice Chair), Jerry Anderson, Chris Jones (Alt.) 

Voting Members  
Dane Rota (Chair), Katie Boots, Antje Skorupan (Alt.), Charlie Moser (Ex-O) 

Minutes of Previous Meeting 
The board read the minutes of June 29, 2022.  

Dane made a motion to accept minutes from June 29, 2022 with the amended wording of adding 

Marty’s Driving Range to the communication to the board section. Antje seconded. Katie, Dane, and 

Antje approved. Charlie abstained due to absence at last month’s meeting. Motion passed. 

Communication to the Board 
Dane sent out a notice to board members for training / webinar regarding land use in NH on August 13. 

Recommends board members attend.  

Dane received email from Selectmen regarding Marty’s Driving Range intent to move forward with site 

plan application review at August’s Planning Board meeting. 

Public Hearings 
None 



Old Business 

MAS 22-01 Continuation from June 29, 2022:  
An application by BLC Holdings, LLC, for a lot line adjustment between lot E-31 and lot E-36-3 to convey 

a 2.407-acre portion of lot E-31 to lot E-36-3 and a .962-acre portion of lot E-36-3 to lot E-31. Lot E-36-3 

would increase from 5.256 acres to 7.065 acres and lot E-31 would decrease to 48.3 acres. Lot E-31 

would be subdivided into three lots including proposed lot E-31 (28.725 acres), proposed lot E-31-1 

(5.272 acres) and proposed lot E-31-2 (5.060 acres). A .285-acre “Parcel C” would be conveyed to the 

Town for Scripps Lane and a 7.784-acre conservation “Parcel D” would be conveyed to the Town and 

consolidated with Town-owned lot G-24. Newly created and reconfigured lots E-31, E-31-1, E-31-2 and 

E-36-3 would front on a new cul-de-sac street proposed to be built off of Scripps Lane. The lots would be 

served by on-site septic and individual wells. 

Jay confirms that all conditions of the application have been met and town attorney has approved. Sub-

development agreement is the final part that needs to be reviewed and approved. Charlie is still doing a 

review and has noted multiple inconsistencies. Once Charlie is done the review, the document will need 

final signoff with the town attorney and will be sent back to the applicant’s attorney for approval. Once 

approved by the applicant’s attorney, the document will need Board of Selectman final approval. Goal is 

to have this read to go by the Board of Selectman meeting the second week of August. 

ADU Zoning Update 
No updates. 

Proposed Subdivision Regulation Changes 
No updates; will reconvene at next month’s meeting. 

New Business 
None 

Hearings on Subdivision / Site Plans 
N/A 

Other Business 
N/A 

Adjournment 
Dane made a motion to adjourn at 7:48. Charlie seconded. Motion carried unanimously. Katie, Antje 

approved. Meeting adjourned at 7:48. 
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August 24, 2022 

 

Mason Planning Board 

Mann House, 16 Darling Hill Road 

Mason NH 03048   

 

Dear Chairman Rota and Members of the Planning Board, 

 

Thank you very much for seeking advice from Mason Conservation Commission regarding the updates 

to the Accessory Dwelling Unit, Subdivision, and Site Plan Review Regulations. 

 

Regarding the Accessory Dwelling Unit Ordinance, CC finds it addresses septic and water supply well 

as written. If changes are contemplated, we would caution that no more than one accessory dwelling unit 

be allowed per lot no matter how large the lot. The Multi-family Overlay District addresses more than 

one dwelling unit on a lot.  

 

Mason CC recommends one change to the Multi-family Overlay District XXI E. Requirements, section  

2.  This section states that; “The lot shall contain one acre, exclusive of wetlands, steep slopes (25% or 

greater) or rock outcroppings, for each planned and existing residential dwelling.” We recommend that 

the word “contiguous” be added between “one” and “acre” to ensure that fragmented acreage will not be   

used to satisfy the acre requirement. 

 

Regarding Subdivision,and Site Plan Review Regulations, Mason CC is very concerned about 

stormwater runoff from land development.  Both commercial and residential development increase the 

land’s impervious surfaces. This causes increases in the amount and rate of stormwater runoff from the 

land.  If uncontrolled, this runoff risks contaminating wetlands and water bodies with sediment and 

erosion, and impacting the town’s road drainage system.  

 

Mason CC recommends revising the following sections of the Subdivision Regulations to address 

stormwater runoff control more clearly:  

 

Section 5.18 Utilities, Drainage. Subsection 4. An adequate surface stormwater drainage system 

Section 5.19 Erosion and Sediment Control. Subsection B.6 Standards to accommodate increased runoff 

 

Both these regulations are vague as to performance standards. Section 5.18:4 has no definition of 

adequacy. It requires easements from adjacent property owners for additional stormwater flows from 

development drainage systems. But this can lead to the additional stormwater flows impacting 

downstream wetlands and water bodies as well as the town’s road drainage system. 

 



Mann House, 16 Darling Hill Road, Mason, NH 03048 

 

Section 5.19:B.6 states that “Provisions shall be made to accommodate the increased runoff” but does 

not set forth the standards that these provisions should meet.  

 

Mason CC recommends that the Board consider amending 5:19:B.6 to include the Performance 

Standards stated in section D.5 of the recently proposed wetlands amendments, as follows: 

“There shall be no net increase in peak flow or overall volume of stormwater runoff as a result of any 

development, in accordance with “Stormwater management and Erosion and Sediment Control for 

Urban and Developing Areas in New Hampshire” NHDES, RCCD, 1992 and Chapter ENV-Ws 415 of 

the NH Code of Administrative Rules. Calculations shall be based on 25 year storm events.” 

 

This wording gives clear standards and references.   

 

Regarding Site Plan Review, Mason CC recommends amending Section 8. Submission Requirements, 

part B.8.  to include the above wording, and eliminate the existing wording that allows significant 

alteration of existing off-site drainage patterns if the developer obtains easements. It should be the 

responsibility of land developers to control their increases of stormwater runoff rather than passing on 

this burden to their abutters and the town.  

 

Thank you very much for your consideration.  

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Robert B. Larochelle 

Chairman 
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